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WELCOME BACK TO THE SUMMER TERM! 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

The children have been happy little bees since all being back to 

school from 8th March.  It has been fantastic seeing the wonderful 

work they are producing and hearing the buzz around school. Now 

we start the Summer term, a term where hopefully, with 

restrictions slowly lifting, we can all enjoy. 

 

SUMMER PRIORITIES  
• Reading for pleasure, getting all children into their books 

• To continue Reading, Writing and Maths interventions 

and run Ketchup (catch up) clubs to address any gaps 

• To ensure children are happy and healthy by continuing 

a range of PE in school and running 

after-school Sports clubs.  

• To make learning purposeful and fun with booking of 

school trips (when given the okay) 

• To commemorate our year by taking part in a whole 

school art project 

• To prepare children for transition to their next year 

group. 
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 TO KEEP ALL CHILDREN SAFE, PARENTS PLEASE CONTINUE TO … 
• You must not send your child in if they are at all poorly. Call the school 

number and press option 1 for attendance to tell us if your child is poorly. 

If your child or any member of your household, has a high temperature 

and/or continuous cough, or experiences a loss of smell or taste then you 

will need to dial 119 and get a test. You will need to isolate until you have 

the results and then share these with school. 

• Follow NHS Test and Trace guidance if positive, to protect others. 

• Parents can access LFT tests to do at home. 

• Please only 1 parent to drop off and collect at your allocated place and 

time.  Please wear a mask and continue using the queuing and 1-way systems 

in place for bringing and collecting children at your allocated time. 

 
UNIFORM 
Shops and hairdressers are now open! Please ensure children have a sensible 

haircut suitable for school and are wearing appropriate school shoes.  

 

BEFORE SCHOOL CLUB 
Due to the possible lifting of restrictions not until the end of June, it is 

anticipated that the breakfast club will not start back until September. We are 

therefore providing all families that have requested, with a Magic Breakfast, 

which the children will bring home once a fortnight. If you have not signed up for 

this and want to receive it, please contact Mrs Barrett at school.  

                                                                                                                                                                                                            

HOMEWORK 
After requests from parents and children, this term we will be starting back with 

homework for pupils. This may look different depending on your child’s age.  

For children in years 1 to 6, this is given out on a Monday and collected in on a 

Friday. It will be a blended offer, utilising the class dojo home learning links you 

now all know so well. Children will receive a privilege card for completion of 

homework at home, will be able to purchase something from our tuck and toy 

range and will be able to enjoy Golden Time on a Friday afternoon as rewards. 

 

PARENT COMMUNICATIONS 
We aim to go paperless by September 2021 so 

please continue to use class dojo to check 

messages.  Please remember that messages 

cannot be responded to during the day due to 

teachers teaching, so if you need a quick answer, just call the school.  
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READ A RAINBOW CHALLENGE 
Bushbury Hill Primary are passionate about reading and we want to celebrate the 

children’s enjoyment and successes.  The more that children can read and 

understand what they’re reading, the more confident they will be in every other 

lesson.  Children receive certificates in assembly linked to the colours of the 

rainbow. Red- 10 books read, Orange – 20 books read etc… 

 
 

Please promote the importance of 

reading, so that we can work together 

at school and home. 

We want to ensure the children 

strengthen their love of reading and we 

can further develop this essential life 

skill which will help their progress, 

confidence and mental well-being. 

 

 

SIMS PAY 

Summer term trips and consent forms will all be via our new system for paying 

for dinner money and trips. SIMS pay is an online payment system for making 

payments online. Our aim is to go cashless in the next coming months. To register 

you need to use your email and a verification code, which we will provide. Once 

registered you will be able to pay for school meals and trips from the comfort of 

your own home. Please ensure that the money has been added to the account 

before your child has a school meal that day. If you have any issues registering or 

signing in, then please contact Mrs McMahon at the school office.  

 



Get to know more about our Governors! Each edition of the Bushbury Blog will 

have an interview with a different Governor. This half term, it’s our Chair of 

Governors, Mr Alan Jasper.  

Alan Jasper 

Chair of The Governing Board 

What are your most vivid memories of 

attending primary school? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What was your favourite subject at 

primary school and why? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Which books did you like to read when 

you were young? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What is your role as a governor? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Why did you become a governor and 

what do you enjoy most about being 

one? 

 

 

My school had an (outdoor) 

swimming pool and I remember 

just how cold the water was! I was 

always involved in sport – before 

school, during breaks and at the 

end of the day - for football, cricket 

and athletics practice. 

I really enjoyed learning, but I was 

naturally good at maths, especially 

mental arithmetic. My teachers 

really encouraged me and would 

frequently give me rather 

challenging puzzles to solve. 

I enjoyed reading adventure 

stories and my first hardback 

book was “Treasure Island”. I was 

also extremely interested in the 

news and would devour papers. 

I am a Co-opted Governor and 

Chair of the Governing Board as 

well as the Finance Committee. 

My principal role is to ensure the 

Headteacher, and senior staff are 

both supported and held to 

account for the standards in 

school by my fellow governors. 

We must also ensure funds are 

spent wisely so that all children 

are able to be the best they can be. 

I have spent over thirty years in 

secondary education, starting out 

as a Maths teacher and I recently 

retired as a Headteacher. The most 

enjoyable part of the role is seeing 

the children at Bushbury Hill 

Primary School thrive! 

  



We’re continuing our menu for the next two weeks then start our Summer menu 

W/b 19.4.21 

 
W/b 26.4.21 

 
 



Introducing our new SUMMER MENU, the week beginning of Tuesday 4th May! 

 

 



 
 

 

 
RED dates are PROVISIONAL and will be confirmed depending on updated 

guidance for schools and Government lifting of restrictions. If red dates do go 

ahead, parents will need to adhere to strict COVID guidelines and limits for 

people attending, to ensure the safety of our community. 

 

19.4.21 - Summer Term starts 

3.5.21 - May Bank holiday – school closed 

4.5.21 – Start of new Summer menu 

28.5.21 – Break up for Half term 

Half Term – 31st May – 4th June 



16.6.21 - 18.6.21 - Pioneer Y6 residential visit 

21.6.21 - 10am Sports Morning Year 1 & 2 

22.6.21 - 10am Sports Morning Year 3P, 4H, 4B 

23.6.21 - 10am Sports Morning Year 5C, 5D and 6S 

24.6.21 - 10am Sports Morning Reception 

25.6.21 - 11am Sports Morning Nursery 

25.6.21 – Reports to parents and introduction letters to children 

from new class teachers to go home 

28.6.21 - Open Evening 3pm - 5pm 

1.7.21 - Transition day 1 – children will meet their new teacher during 

the school day 

2.7.21 - Y6 production to parents 1:45 start 

5.7.21 - Meet the teacher evening - Year 6 

6.7.21 - Meet the teacher evening - Year 5 

7.7.21 - Meet the teacher evening - Year 3 and 4 

8.7.21 - Meet the teacher evening Y1 

8.7.21 - Transition day 2 – children will spend the day with their new 

teacher 

9.7.21 - Meet the teacher evening - Year 2 

15.7.21 - Transition day 3 – children will spend the day with their new 

teacher 

16.7.21 - Y6 Graduation 9:15am - outside if dry 

16.7.21 – Last day of term 

19.7.21, 20.7.21 and 21.7.21 are all inset days. 

2.9.21 and 3.9.21 are both inset days for staff only. 

6.9.21 – First day back for all pupils for next academic year. 

 

 
 


